



# RKIFMC

May 24, 2020

Conference Call

## CONTACT

---

PHONE:  
910-297-7932

WEBSITE:  
[redknightsmc.com](http://redknightsmc.com)

EMAIL:  
[secretary@redknightsmc.com](mailto:secretary@redknightsmc.com)

Conference call started at 0815 EST

Roll Call – President, Vice President, Secretary, Treasurer, Region 1, Region 2, Region 3, Region 4, Region 5, Region 6, Region 7, Region 8 were all present for the call.

- Opening remarks from Joey thanking everyone for being on the call and for the work being performed in their respective areas. Went over raising hand before speaking due to there being 12 of us on the Zoom call.
- **Region 1**- recommended that we remove the official Red Knight restrictions as of June 1, 2020. That recommendation was accepted unanimously, and Joey will be sending a letter to the Membership ASAP to reflect the decision.
- **Region 2**- ON Assoc. Rally has been cancelled due to heavy restrictions still in effect in Canada. Encouraged the communication with Chapters and Members within Chapters to keep from losing our family due to non-contact. Atlantic Assoc. is holding electronic elections for their officers.
- **Region 3**- the Bootlegger Rally is still on and is receiving a lot of new registrations. Looks like it will be a large event.
- **Region 4**- the Dixie is looking to reschedule. They will meet with the hotel when they open on June 1<sup>st</sup> to get dates for everyone. Looking to be in October and will schedule around KORT which is the weekend of October 16-18.
- **Region 5**- the Western is cancelled but MN is still looking to hold an event in July.
- **Region 6**- we have had a couple people looking to start new Chapters in TX. Chapters are starting to plan events. TX State Assoc. working with Shriners Hospital in Galveston to reschedule fundraiser for 9/26/2020.
- **Region 7**- the 2020 Convention decision must wait until French PM announces whether the borders will be open for all travelers or just EU travelers. The border may remain closed to all. Financial breakdowns were presented for multiple scenarios of border opening or closing. The International Board will make a final decision the 1<sup>st</sup> week of June.
- **Region 8**- nothing new is going on as the region is still locked up pretty tight.
- **Secretary**- insurance is available again starting June 1<sup>st</sup> if the authority having jurisdiction is allowing the events. Any violation of local orders will void the Certificate of Insurance with no refunds.
- Call adjourned at 0946.